Maidu Neighborhood Association Meeting

06/24/2008
Attending:

Board Members: Jim Kidd, Shirley Brown, Lori Key, Dave Steele, David Allen, Bill Hoey, Scott Reid
Neighbors: Larry Arkus, Shannon Kane

Sponsor: Melinda Shrader

Visitors: Sharon Telles (President of the Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations, a.k.a. RCONA), Jim Williams (President of the Meadow Oaks Neighborhood Association), Maxine Sarmiento (from Meadow Oaks), Donna Wilson (from Meadow Oaks)
1. Meeting called to order by President Bill Hoey, and welcome made to all in attendance.

2. Minutes Approval – Last month’s minutes by Lindsey Winter were approved

3. Treasurer's Report – David Steele: Balance is $2312.54.

4. Welcome to new sponsor - Melinda Shrader was introduced and welcomed as our new co-sponsor.
5. Police Report - Police were not present to report this month.

6. RCONA - Jim Kidd:

a. Jim introduced the president of RCONA who attended our meeting, Sharon Telles.

b. On August 5th, at the Roseville Theatre, there will be a discussion of a Roseville Rose Parade float creation.  It would cost about $1.88/citizen of Roseville, or about $200K for the float.

c. July 1st, it will be MNA's turn to work the RCONA booth for Downtown Tuesday Night.  Jim, David and Shirley volunteered to work it.

d. Treasurer needs to mail check to Jamie Carlson for the movie night.

Old Business:

7. Movie Night - Jim Kidd got idea from another neighborhood that produced a DVD that they showed at the May Movie night.  It was done as a PowerPoint presentation about the neighborhood.  Jim suggested that Scott do a DVD, using his pictures, for our July 19th Movie Night.  After the presentation an officer could step up to introduce the movie.  Bill Hoey, Jim Kidd, and Maxine Sarmiento volunteered to deflate the screen and get it put away (under the direction of a City employee).  David Allen volunteered to put together the DVD.
8. National Night Out (NNO) - Shannon Kane, our volunteer neighbor who is leading the effort to set up our August 5th NNO activities, reported on her progress.  One neighbor will be bringing a classic car, and Carl's Jr. has agreed to supply their drink container.  One other neighbor has responded they will be attending the event.  David suggested we get more cars by contacting those with cars at the Tuesday Night Downtown event we will be manning.  Shannon wants someone to volunteer to help with face painting and a couple of others to help with managing children's activities.

Unfortunately Shannon will be moving to Idaho in August, so this will be the last NNO that she will be able to help with.

9. Hidden Creek Rezoning - We had visitors from the Meadow Oaks Neighborhood Association.  Donna Wilson made a presentation on what a local group of citizens would like to do regarding limiting the development to be done.  Some of the issues include:

a. 3 story buildings that would tower 43 feet above street level (grade plus building height).

b. Too limited parking (only 1 car garage with secondary parking “in the driveway” just outside the garage door).
c. 17 foot set-backs from the street to the sound wall as opposed to the standard 20 feet or more.
d. Materials to be used.  Donna presented a poster of apartments at Twin Oaks and Sunrise (before Antelope) which are using the same materials as this proposal.

e. Once rezoned, the property can be sold and the new owner can come up with their own design for the rezoned, greater number of units (18).

f. The group is making several counter proposals:

i. Limit height to 35 feet above street grade.  The tallest nearby 2-story homes are on Condor Court and are 24 feet tall.

ii. At least 20 foot set-backs for walls.

iii. Sound walls should have an Anti-graffitti coating and decorative cap on top.

iv. A separate guest parking space on the property for each unit.

v. 1,000 square feet open land for each unit developed.

vi. Limit the number of units to the 12 for which this property is already zoned for.

To this point Shirley's article on this topic in our newsletter has resulted in 8 people endorsing the petition.  The Meadow Oaks visitors suggested doing as they had done in their neighborhood  and include the petition in the newsletter.   We could also put the petition at the MNA web site for people to download, print and sign if they desire.

Jim proposed that a statement go over the MNA-published petition saying it was presented without the MNA board’s endorsement.

In the end the board decided to run a new article on the Meadow Oaks presentation in the next issue of the newsletter.  Scott will write it and circulate it for approval by other board members before it is published.
New Business:

1. MIC Contribution - Lori made a motion to make a donation to the Maidu Interpretive Center (MIC).  Government employees may not be able to accept a donation like a gift card.  Jim will check to see what Kristine would find acceptable.
2. West Colonial Project - Shannon asked about West Colonial development and its lack of progress.  Jim said he would contact the City to find out what's up.

3. Garage Sale Maps - Should we distribute via a store (or stores) in the area as another Neighborhood Association Garage sale promotion point?  David will add it to the Garage Sale checklist so we can test the idea next year.
4. RRTC Block Captain - New Block Captain needed for Rocky Ridge Town Center.  Jim will send a watchmail on it and we'll put a story in the newsletter.

The meeting was adjourned.

Newsletter Meeting

· Jim will do Block Captain article.

· Scott will do Hidden Creek Article, but will get it out to the board first for their review and approval.

· Movie Night - Dave Allen

· NNO – Shannon
· Stories are due to Shirley in final form by July 1st.
